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28th May 2024 
 
Mr Duncan Smith, T.D., 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street,  
Dublin 2 
 
Email: duncan.smith@oireachtas.ie  
 
PQ 5854/24 “To ask the Minister for Health if the HSE has plans to refurbish Raheny Health Centre, Dublin 
5; and the current services being provided at this health centre” Duncan Smith, TD 
 
Dear Deputy Smith, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. I have examined 
the matter and the following outlines the position. 
 
Community Healthcare Organisation for Dublin North City and County (CHO DNCC) Primary Care Public 
Health Nursing (PHN) TEAM provide services from Raheny Health Centre. 
 
A refurbishment took place in Raheny Health Centre in 2023 which included both internal and external 
changes. Internally, installation of a new public bathroom was commissioned along with new flooring and 
LED lighting throughout the building. Externally, new storage for clinical waste bins was erected along 
with the provision of a new shed the installation of a ramp at the front door and refurbishment is complete 
at this time.  
 
The Raheny Health centre is located in the Kilbarrack Network.  Clients currently have access to a full 
range of community services in Tonlegee Primary Care Centre. For an interim period while major 
refurbishment works are ongoing in the Kilbarrack Health Centre, clients may access community services 
at Edenmore Health Centre.  The Kilbarrack Health Centre is due to re-open in Q4 2024. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries please do not 
hesitate to contact me.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

   
Julie Ann Gahan 
General Manager Primary Care 
Dublin North  
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